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§ 25th Feb:  Class 3H 

Celebration Assembly  

§ 28th Feb: 5:30pm 

Year 6 parents SATs 

meeting (in school) 

§ 2nd March: Year 5 

and 6 parents 

Writing/Grammar 

workshop 9:00am in 

school 

§ 3rd March: World 

Book Day  

Read the back page 

for all  diary dates 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 

  

Welcome back to the start of the second half of the Spring Term.  We hope you had an enjoyable 

half term holiday, despite storm Eunice hitting Essex last Friday.  We hope that your homes and 

gardens were not affected. Unfortunately, we suffered some very significant damage to the area at 

the back of the school, with a fully grown eucalyptus tree in a neighbour's property falling onto and 

damaging a number of our outbuildings. This included our  huge PTA metal storage container 

which has been upturned. Our pergola area by the pond has also been destroyed.  Needless to 

say, a big clean up operation is in progress. We are relieved that we were all on half term holiday 

and that no one was in school.   

  

It has been wonderful to have a bit more normality in school, with extra-curricular activities such as 

clubs, sport events and in-school experiences taking place, some of which you can read about 

further on in this newsletter. Just before the half term holiday, the PTA held a fundraising school 

disco, the first one in over two years.  It was so well attended and it was wonderful to see so many 

of our pupils have a brilliant time, dancing and socialising with each other.  Thank you to the PTA 

and staff who helped make the disco so successful.  In addition, we held a celebration assembly 

for the parents of Class 3P and also 3H, where they shared what they have been learning.   It was 

so lovely to see so many parents there to watch their child.   

  

Two weeks ago, in our celebration assembly, we recognised a heroic achievement of one our Year 

4 pupils, Gregory.  Following his Mum becoming unwell, Gregory used his initiative and made a 

999 call, explaining what had happened so well.  This was amazing and we are so proud of 

him.  He received one of our special star badges to recognise this.  

 

This term, we continue our work on Vocabulary Ninja project, as developing childrenôs vocabulary 
is key to childrenôs learning and supports them in all areas of the curriculum.  We have now started 
a focus fortnight, where every couple of weeks we will ask children to explore and broaden 
their vocabulary in a specific curriculum area.  Before half term we focussed on Science Ninja 
words and are now asking children to think off interesting mathematical vocabulary.  We have had 
some wonderful words already. Each fortnight, the pupil with the most interesting entry in each year 
group will  receive a special enamel badge.  We also share some of the words on our website and 
on a display in the school hall. 
 
With each new Vocabulary Ninja theme and when listening to your child read at home, please 
continue to support your child to develop their vocabulary by researching and discussing the 
meaning of words, encouraging them to use them in both their work and when they speak. Please 
also check out the vocabulary  ninja page on our school website where we will post some of our 
ninja words: http://www.sunnymede-jun.ik.org/VocabularyNinja.html . If you are a parent and you 
would like to submit an interesting mathematical word, please send it to school, with a clear 
definition of what it meansé.you may even win a prize! 
 
As you may be aware, we have been looking for a new caretaker for the Junior and Infant 

Schools.  We are delighted to tell you that Mr Oliffe, one of our LSAs, has been appointed 

and will start his new role in March.  We thank him for all his the support he has given to our 

pupils in his current role.  It is lovely we have a new caretaker who is familiar with both staff 

and pupils and we are so pleased he will continue to be part of the Sunnymede team, even 

though in a different capacity.  We wish Mr Oliffe lots of luck and we know he is  

              very much looking forward to being the caretaker of both schools.  

Learning for a better tomorrow  
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Year 4 Egyptian Day 
 

Last week, Year 4 had a fabulous Portals From the Past Egyptian day.  In 

the morning, they enjoyed finding out about different aspects of ancient 

Egyptian life, such as what the ancient Egyptians ate and drank.  They also 

played an ancient Egyptian board game called óHounds and Jackalsô.  The 

children were shown a number of different artefacts (and replicas) including 

a genuine piece of 3000 year old mummy wrappings.  The afternoon session 

involved the children learning about the process of mummification through 

role play.  Everyone had a great time and looked fantastic dressed up in their 

Egyptian clothes.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

We took part in Childrenôs Mental Health Week 2022 

which was between 7th and 13th February.  We 

participated in a range of activities, focusing on ways 

to develop our self-confidence and self-worth.  Year 3 

looked at ways to make themselves feel better when 

we are feeling sad.  This included breathing exercises 

and dance routines.  Year 4 wrote some positive 

thoughts and, over the next few weeks, one of these 

positive thoughts will be displayed in the classroom 

each week.  Year 5 discussed all the great qualities 

within the class and how they feel about themselves 

when identifying these qualities.  Year 6 talked 

through different situations, many of which the pupils 

struggle with, how they feel mentally and physically 

and how to deal with these situations.   

Many of our pupils stated that they enjoyed the 
activities over the week and thought it was important 

to discuss how they felt.  They enjoyed exploring their 
feelings and identifying strategies to support 
themselves with their emotions.  Our pupils also 

explained how this week has shown them that they 
are all amazing in different ways and also that it felt 
good when others identified their good qualities. 


